
CRANFORD HIGH SCHOOL DECA EXCELS AT STATE LEADERSHIP 
CONFERENCE 

Congratulations to the Cranford High School students who placed in the top six of their events at 
the New Jersey DECA State Career Development Conference which was held from March 4-6, 
2019 in Atlantic City, NJ.  This accomplishment allows them to compete at the 2019 DECA 
International Career Development Conference in Orlando, Florida this April. ​Cranford High 
School sent 45 students to this conference to compete against more than 5,000 students 
representing 108 schools from across New Jersey. 

The following students will be representing Cranford in Orlando, Florida: 

2nd Place - Christopher Guiditta & Hannah McCarthy, Sports and Entertainment Marketing 
Team Decision-Making Event 
3rd Place - Kathryn Pringle, Hotel and Lodging Management, and a $500 scholarship sponsored 
by Johnson and Wales University 
6th Place - Kevin O’Donovan, Sports and Entertainment Marketing Series Event 
6th Place - Robert Kelly, Principles of Hospitality and Tourism 
 
Also earning an invitation to the International DECA Leadership Conference are Grace Power 
and William Johnson for winning the Open Event/Video Challenge.  In this event, teams were 
given the challenge of creating a one-minute promotional video for DECA.  We are proud to say 
that Cranford’s team took the top spot from a field of 28 schools and was shown to the entire 
assembly of students during the Grand Award Ceremony. 
 
Other NJ State Finalists and their events include: 
 
Emma Lore, Apparel and Accessories, Role Play 1 
Madison Howells, Restaurant and Food Service Marketing, Role Play 1 
Robert Kelly, Principles of Hospitality, Role Play 
Kevin O’Donovan, Sports and Entertainment Marketing, Role Play 1 
Christopher Guiditta and Hannah McCarthy, Sports and Entertainment Marketing Team 
Decision-Making, Role Play 
 
Advisor Mrs. Donna Cathcart was also recognized for 20 years of service to Cranford High 
School DECA. 
 
Congratulations to all Cranford High School DECA delegates who attended this conference and 
continued the tradition of pride and success.  We look forward to continuing this exceptional 
learning experience at ICDC in Orlando, Florida. 
 

 


